HARWICH   RECREATION   & YOUTH COMMISSION   MINUTES

MEETING DATE, TIME, & PLACE:


April, 25th 5:30 PM - Recreation Office, 100 








Oak St., Harwich, MA 02645. 
COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: 
John Mahan, David Nixon, Jan Bowers, Lee Culver, Michael Hurley and Vahan Khachadoorian
RECREATION STAFF PRESENT:


Eric Beebe, Lee Ames

OTHERS PRESENT:

None

PUBLIC PRESENTATIONS:



None 
RECREATION AND MAINTENANCE MATTERS
Signing of Recreation Bills -
Director’s Report -
· Red River Beach Food Vendor - We are entering our second year of a 2 year contract with Buca Bob and Depot Dogs at Red River Beach.  I met with him recently and he had a few requests for me to relay over to the Commission.  He is asking permission to add an 8 X 10 portable plastic storage container to the area, as well as, requesting the use of 2-3 additional parking spaces to give him more room.  Last year he established a small seating area that became very popular and he would like to do the same this summer and just have a little more room to do it.  Commission members requested Eric to have Buca Bob bring a diagram of what he wants to the May meeting.
· Bank Street Beach Food Vendor - The Town Engineer reviewed the RFP for the Bank Street Beach Food Vendor and it will be posted as of April 20th. I will contact all potentially interested parties/bidders to let them know that the RFP will be available. 

· Brooks Park Phase 3 - We recently had a problem with the location of the pavilion pad that has since been rectified.  The foundation pads needs to be moved about 14 feet before the cement is poured.  We are just waiting on final approval from Planning and Building Departments to continue pad construction.  The paving and surfacing of the basketball court, tennis practice area, and road are scheduled to start the week of the 10th of April.  
· USTA Grant - Thanks to Susan Fraser, we have once again obtained a grant from the United States Tennis Association in the amount of $1,250 for equipment and program necessities for youth tennis programming.  
· Summer 2017 - We have started interviews for summer staff.  The only open position at the moment is gate guards and lifeguards.  We have a completely full Playground staff, as well as, summerball and tennis instructors.  We currently have 26 lifeguards and typically hire 28.  We are confident that we will reach our number by summer.

· Whitehouse Field Fencing - The fencing project at Whitehouse field has been completed and the bill will be signed at the meeting and processed for payment.

· Whitehouse Field Scoreboard - The control box for the Whitehouse field score board stopped working recently.  We have sent it away to manufacturer to retro fit it and repair it.  We will have it back in time for the ECAC tournament in May.  

· Tennis Court Re-surfacing - We will be scheduling the resurfacing of the tennis courts in May.  The work on the courts and the curing of the surface will take the courts off line for 4-5 days.  

· I will be meeting with the Police Chief and Town Treasurer, Amy Duffy to go over collections for Seasonal Parking Tickets. They will be checked out through Treasurers Office. Hearings will be done by the Town Clerks Office.
Property Maintenance Report - A current property maintenance report was handed out to Commission members. The following topics were discussed.
· Fence cap at Whitehouse Field is complete.
· Potters Field gates to the field are off the hinges.
· Safety dock for Long Pond is still being investigated.
· Doane Park irrigation project is under way and the installer has been approved by DPW.
· Cahoon's Road Beach and Long Pond parking areas have been refurbished and re-graded.
Budget Report - Current budget reports were given to Commission members.  
Chairman’s Report - None
Liaison Reports -
· Community Preservation Committee – David Nixon
· The CPC may have a new Chairman 
· Facilities Committee - Lee Culver
· The Easter Egg Hunt went well and was very successful.
· Facilities Committee voted against placing Jordan Fishers jersey up in the gym.
MISC CORRESPONDENCE
· Letter for Jordan Fisher Jersey

A motion was made by David Nixon to send a letter of support with Eric when he goes back to the Facilities Committee to request placing Jordan Fisher's basketball jersey on the wall in the Community Center gym. The motion was seconded by Michael Hurley. Vote is in favor. 5 in favor, Lee Culver abstains.
· Email from Cyndi Williams regarding Cranberry Festival Fireworks. The Commission wants the Chamber to come to the meeting for this discussion.

· Email from the Town Engineer regarding Brooks Park.  Two plans were distributed to Commission members

A motion was made by Lee Culver to take this under advisement and table it indefinitely; the motion was seconded by David Nixon. Motion and second are withdrawn.

OLD BUSINESS
· Brooks Park Phase III - Moving the Pavilion footings will be an additional $1800. The Planning Department has given us the ok. The Historical Committee is meeting is tomorrow. Eric is still looking for prices on moving the light pole.
NEW BUSINESS 
· Whitehouse Field Scoreboard - A new controller for the scoreboard has been installed and tested and the scoreboard has been retro-fit to work with it and all repairs are complete.
· Next regular meeting to be posted for Tuesday May 23rd, 2017 at 5:30 pm.

OPEN SESSION*

None
ADJOURN MEETING
A motion to adjourn was made by Lee Culver at 7:15 pm, the motion was seconded by David Nixon; Vote is unanimous.
Submitted by:

Lee Ames, Executive Assistant
Harwich Recreation & Youth
Secretary to the Commission
